COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
1401 EAST BROAD STREET
RICHMOND, VIRGINIA 23219 2000

Charles A. Kilpatrick, P.E.

Commissioner

November 15, 2017

The Honorable Aubrey L. Layne, Jr.
Secretary of Transportation

Patrick Henry Building

1111 East Broad Street

Richmond, Virginia 23219

Dear Secretary Layne:

This correspondence confirms the Virginia Department of Transportation’s (VDOT) adoption of
the 2017 version of the Public-Private Transportation Act Implementation Manual and
Guidelines (PPTA Manual and Guidelines) developed by the VDOT Office of Public-Private
Partnerships (VDOT P3). The adoption of the PPTA Manual and Guidelines is consistent with
the Commonwealth Transportation Board’s resolution of October 24, 2017 recommending that
VDOT, as a Responsible Public Entity pursuant to the Public-Private Transportation Act of 1995
(as amended), adopt the Manual and Guidelines.

All projects advanced by VDOT under the PPTA will adhere to the policies, processes and
phases outlined in the PPTA Manual and Guidelines.

Sincere%%

Charles A. Kilpatrick P.E.
Commissioner of Highways

Cc:  Quintin Elliott, VDOT Deputy Chief Commissioner
Rob Carey, VDOT Chief of Innovation
Morteza Farajian, Director, VDOT Office of Public-Private Partnerships
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